
Volume 15   March 1, 2015 Number 3 

St. Clair Southern Baptist Church 
405 Park Drive   St. Clair, Missouri  63077 

(636) 629-0612       www.sc-sbc.org 
www.facebook.com/stclairsouthern 

 

William L. Savage, Pastor 
“Sharing God’s Life-Changing Love” 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

MISSIONS GROUPS—will meet on Wednesday,         
November 2, at 7:00 p.m.  Please join us as we study 
God’s Word and learn about missions opportunities. 

 
BUILDING KINGDOM CHURCHES—We will be joining 
with our sister churches in the association this Sunday 
and Monday evenings (November 6-7) at  6:30 p.m. at 
First Baptist Church in Union.  The theme is “Church 
Strengthening and Revitalization”.   

 
BAPTIST WOMEN WORLD DAY OF PRAYER—All  
ladies are invited to First Baptist Church in Gray Summit 
on Monday, November 7, at 10:00 a.m. for a time of 
prayer for missionaries around the world as well as the 
upcoming election.  Lunch is provided. 

 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD—Remember to    
include $7 to cover shipping costs for your box and    
return it during collection week, November 14-20. 

 
COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE—will be held 
at St. Clair Christian Church on Highway TT on Sunday, 
November 20, at 7:00 p.m. 

 
MEMORIAL POINSETTIAS—If you would like to honor 
your loved one with a lovely poinsettia this Christmas 
season, pick up an order form on the foyer table and  
return it to Brenda Savage along with $8.50 for each 
plant ordered by Sunday, December 4. 

 
GOOD NEWS CLUB—still needs additional workers to 
help at the St. Clair Elementary School on Tuesday    
afternoons from 2:45-4:30 p.m.  To volunteer please 
contact or call Karen Weidman at 636-208-6212. 

 
MISSOURI MISSIONS OFFERING UPDATE—This year 
you gave a total of $2,089 to the Rheubin L. South     
offering!  Thank you for giving so that others may hear 
the Gospel. 
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Sunday 

9:00 a.m. 
9:30 a.m. 

10:40 a.m. 
 

6:00 p.m. 

Coffee & Fellowship 
Sunday School   
Morning Worship 
  & Children’s Church 
Evening Worship 

7:00 p.m. Bible Study  

Wednesday 

 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, November 8 
 Christians have an obligation to be effective     
citizens and part of that responsibility is to be    
registered to vote, be informed, and vote. 

 

 

 

NEW MEMBER 

Patricia Smith 



Bro. Bill 

From Your Pastor’s Heart 
“I THANK MY GOD UPON EVERY REMEMBRANCE OF 
YOU” is truly my prayer as I look back over the past 
month at St. Clair Southern.  Brenda, Ryan and I have 
been so richly blessed from all the cards, gifts and kind 
words of encouragement given to us for Pastor             
Appreciation.  A special thanks for the Breaking Bread 
Fellowship too—I never knew there were so many        
different kinds of bread!  Thanks also for a very generous 
love offering.  I am abundantly blessed to serve such a 
loving and caring church family. 

 Thank you to every one who helped in the Fall       
Outreach events.  We were blessed to reach hundreds of 
children and their families.  Please pray that God would 
bless these seeds of kindness and interest shown to    
others to bear much fruit for Christ and His kingdom. 

ANOTHER IMPORTANT ELECTION—Millions of people 
across the United States today are asking each other, 
“Who are you planning to vote for—or maybe against—in 
November?”  More than I can ever remember I hear many 
people say we are faced with a choice between “the 
lesser of two evils”.  Some say the morally right thing to 
do is to choose neither one or they recommend voting for 
a third-party candidate or write-in candidate. 

 Perhaps these words from Christian Ethics professor 
Dr. Wayne Grudem can help:  “American citizens need 
patience with each other in this difficult political season.  
Close friends are inevitably going to make different       
decisions about the election.  We still need to respect 
each other and thank God that we live in a democracy 
with freedom to differ about politics.  And we need to keep 
talking with each other—because democracies function 
best when thoughtful citizens can calmly and patiently  
dialogue about the reasons for their differences.” 

 No doubt we are faced with deeply flawed candidates, 
but we must remember there’s nothing wrong with voting 
for a flawed candidate if you think one will do more good 
for the country than their opponent.  In fact, it is the     
morally right thing to do. 

 The Apostle Peter says Christians are “exiles” on this 
earth” (I Peter 1:1).  The Prophet Jeremiah told the     
Jewish people living in exile in Babylon to “Seek the    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Agape House is in need of new, unwrapped toys for 
ages 1-13, especially 9-13, or cash for toys.  Wrapping 
paper and food items for food baskets are also needed.  
Your help will be greatly appreciated.  Donated items 
are needed by Wednesday, December 7. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Church-wide  
Thanksgiving 

Banquet 
 

Saturday, November 12 
5:00 p.m. 

Fellowship Hall 
 

 The church will provide turkey (deep-fried and 
baked), dressing, mashed potatoes and gravy, and 
drinks.  Each family is asked to bring two side 
dishes (vegetable, salad, dessert, etc.).  A sign-up 
sheet is on the foyer table, so please sign up and 
bring your friends and family! 

welfare of the city where I have sent you into exile, and 
pray to the LORD on its behalf, for in its welfare you will 
find your welfare” (Jeremiah 29:7).  Christians today 
have a similar obligation to vote in such a way that will 
“seek the welfare” of their country.  So the one         
overriding question to ask is:  which candidate is more 
likely to bring the best results for the nation? 

 Issues such as the sanctity of human life, the    
sanctity of biblical marriage, religious liberty and many 
others make this election crucial.  It will set the tone for 
the Supreme Court for thirty or forty years.  As the moral 
fabric of our culture unravels, the leaders we elect can 
either speed up that deterioration or they can slow it 
down by giving the church the room it needs to do the 
important work that only the church can do.  For it is the 
church—armed with the Gospel—that can fix human 
hearts and lives.  The Gospel changes lives.  The 
church, through the witness of the Holy Spirit, can     
preserve a culture, but without the freedom to publicly 
do that, it becomes very difficult.  Elections in our   
country determine that.  So pray for God’s will to be 
done in this election and be sure to vote. 

Friday, November 11 

 

DAYLIGHT SAVING  
TIME ENDS 

 

Sunday, November 6  
2:00 a.m.  

 


